
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

July 27, 2022  

 

Mark Herr, VP Corporate Development  

Cal.net, Inc.  

4101 Wild Chaparral Drive  

Shingle Springs, CA 95682  

 

Via E-mail 

  

Subject:  Rescinding of Cal.net’s Two California Advanced Services Fund (CASF) 

Infrastructure Projects (El Dorado South and East, and Amador Calaveras and Alpine)   

 

Dear Mr. Herr, 
 

On July 1, 2022, Cal.net, Inc. (U 7309 C) (Cal.net) sent a letter to the California Public Utilities 

Commission, Communications Division (CD) that it is surrendering two of its California 

Advanced Services Fund (CASF) awards for the El Dorado South and East Project and the 

Amador Calaveras and Alpine Project: 

 

• El Dorado South and East Project (approved on June 23, 2016, in Resolution T-174981 in the 

amount of $1,256,524)  

 

• Amador Calaveras and Alpine Project (approved on November 10, 2016, in Resolution T-

175012 in the amount of $2,862,388) 

 

The text of the order in Resolution T-17756 pertaining to a CASF grantee’s request to withdraw 

reads as follows:  

 

“If the grantee submitted a letter to request to withdraw as specified in this 

resolution, or Staff has determined a project to be out of compliance, a letter from 

 
1 Resolution T-17498 is available at:  http://docs.cpuc.ca.gov/SearchRes.aspx?docformat=ALL&DocID=163983528. 
2 Resolution T-17501 is available at:  http://docs.cpuc.ca.gov/SearchRes.aspx?docformat=ALL&DocID=169866700. 

http://docs.cpuc.ca.gov/SearchRes.aspx?docformat=ALL&DocID=163983528
http://docs.cpuc.ca.gov/SearchRes.aspx?docformat=ALL&DocID=169866700
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the CD Director providing the information specified in this Resolution rescinding 

the grant will be sent to the grantee.”33 

  

Your letter surrendering these projects enumerated intractable issues preventing project 

completion. Due to these circumstances, CD approves your request and rescinds the El Dorado 

South and East Project and the Amador Calaveras and Alpine Project. 

 

If you have any questions or need further information, please contact Louise Fischer, Program 

and Project Supervisor of CASF Infrastructure Section at (415) 703-1803 or via email at 

Louise.Fischer@cpuc.ca.gov.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Robert Osborn 

Director, Communications Division 

California Public Utilities Commission 

 

cc:       Ken Garnett, Chief Technology Officer, Cal.net, Inc. 

Selena Huang, Program Manager, Communications Division, CPUC 

Louise Fischer, CASF Supervisor, Communications Division, CPUC 

Michael Goins, Senior Telco Engineer, Communications Division, CPUC 

 
3 Resolution T-17756 is available at: 
https://docs.cpuc.ca.gov/PublishedDocs/Published/G000/M432/K752/432752653.PDF 
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